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Board of Directors Meeting Minutes
October 11, 2021
Dublin Library

Board Members Present: Dr. David Lee, Phil Smith, Craig Baldridge, Frank Willson, Amy Numbers, Tim Lecklider, Clay Rose, Dave Cecutti, Betty Clark, Heather Ditty, Dr. William Burke, Gerrilyn Rozich, Bob Hoying, Rick Harrison Wolfe, Ron Jordan, Sharon Baker Magee, Michael O’Malley, Doug Baker
Board Members Absent: Nicolle Racey, Michele Brenner, Pete Fingerhut, Eric Belfrage
Guests: Matt MacLaren, Ohio Tourism Office
Staff: Scott Dring, Sara Blatnik, Katie Thompson
Board Action Items:
· Gerrilyn Rozich made a motion to approve the Consent Agenda as presented. Tim Lecklider seconded. All approved.

Detailed Minutes:

I.  Welcome/Call Meeting to Order

a. Welcome – Dr. Lee welcomed everyone to the October Board Meeting. He thanked Matt MacLaren from the State Ohio’s Travel Office for attending and speaking to the group.
II.   Consent Agenda


a. Consent Agenda Approval – Gerrilyn Rozich made a motion to approve the Consent Agenda as presented. Tim Lecklider seconded. All approved.

b. Financials – A summary of the financials for October 2021: Staff provided the financials last week. The current total in the checking and saving accounts through August is $495,264.52. Account receivables total $45,900 – invoices have been distributed for the 2022 Partnership. It is policy to have at least 15 percent of the overall budget for the reserve fund and the reserve fund balance stands at $203,878.11. Visit Dublin received a CARES Act Loan for $80,300 as well as a SBA PPP loan for $90,032. Staff is working on getting both loans forgiven. Through October 5, total expenses fiscal year-to-date stand at 49.4 percent and the total incomes year-to-date stand at 53.9 percent.
The August Bed Tax (July bed nights) was $122,825 compared to $63,181 in 2020 which is an increase of 94 percent. After two months into the current six-month budget, there is a surplus of $58,723. The City of Dublin allocated gap funding for the latter six months of the year. The final bed tax allocation from the City of Dublin will total $116,000.
III.  Executive Committee Report
a. City of Dublin Support – Scott noted he met with Dublin City Manager Dana McDaniel and Finance Director Matt Stiffler regarding financial support from the City of Dublin for 2022. Dublin City Council has been extremely supportive during the pandemic with financial support for the Hospitality Industry Restart Plan ($300,000) and sales and marketing support for the calendar year of 2021 ($289,000). Based on feedback from our hotels last week, there will only be a projected 5-10 percent increase in bed tax revenues in 2022 over 2021. Scott presented a proposal to the City to fund the 2022 Regional Campaign at the expense of $300,000. The campaign focuses on raising awareness of Dublin and attracting visitors from the Pittsburgh, Detroit, Indianapolis, Charleston/Huntington markets. The media relations efforts to secure regional and national media was also part of the proposal. The City noted that it wants to support Visit Dublin in anyway it can and will review the request and make a recommendation to City Council in the coming weeks.
b. Board of Directors – Scott noted that Jennifer Ruiz has taken a position in Canton and has resigned her position on the Board. Gerrilyn will officially take over as Board President on January 1 and Dr. Lee will become Past President. There are several board positions whose term ends this year but all have additional terms available. The Executive Committee agreed that it would like Scott to reach out to all those board members and ask if they would be willing to serve another term.
c. Foundation (501c3) -- Scott noted that staff continues to research other revenue means beyond bed tax revenue. He noted that all like organizations are reliant on bed tax and when that revenue suffers, as during the pandemic, it is challenging. One area that larger CVBs have used to generate revenue is creating a non-profit 501 c3 foundation. Visit Dublin is a 501c6 non-profit and any donations to the organization is not tax deductible so those wanting to support the organization cannot because of this tax designation. The Board discussed the pros and cons of creating a foundation and if it was worth the time and financial investment without a guarantee of generating revenue. Staff will further research the benefits of creating a foundation and determine how other like organizations utilize those monies. Heather noted that it would be helpful to know which 501c3 organizations that directly benefit from Visit Dublin utilize funds. 
d. Meet the Board – David asked Clay and Craig to share what attracted them to Dublin. David noted that the concept of the exercise was to learn about fellow Board Members since there are so many new members. 
IV.  Visit Dublin Ohio 101 Series: Regional Marketing
Sara provided an overview of Visit Dublin’s Regional Marketing efforts which started in 2016. The regional markets include Pittsburgh, Detroit, Indianapolis, Lexington and Charleston/Huntington. A variety of tactics and key measures are in place to generate awareness and visitation from these markets.
V.  President & CEO Report   

a. Sales & Marketing Plan Results Update – Scott shared a few highlights of results from the updated Sales and Marketing Plan. The “Only in Dublin” Video Series has been a tremendous success. Each month a new video is released featuring a unique Dublin attraction. To date, the businesses that have been featured include Vincenzo’s, Going/Going/Gone art installation and Café Istanbul. Staff met with each Dublin hotel last month to help create the upcoming Sales and Marketing Plan and get a sense of what hoteliers are budgeting for next year. The majority believe revenue will increase 5 percent and we will not return to 2019 pre-COVID levels until 2024. Scott noted that Josh has attended several lead-generating trade shows for the Sports and Meeting markets. The updated plan was submitted to the Board and is available upon request.
b. Dublin Hotel Performance Data – Scott shared the latest Dublin Hotel Performance Data. Occupancy rates through August were 50 percent, compared to 44 percent last year; Average Daily Rates were $100, compared to $88 last year. But was up to $111 pre-pandemic in 2019. Scott also noted that Business Travel continues to struggle and that U.S. hotels have lost $59 billion during the pandemic.
c. Dublin City Council -- There will be one open Dublin City Council position this November with Greg Peterson not running for re-election. The two Dublin City Council Candidates running for election are Amy Kramb and Ajmeri Hoque. Scott met with each candidate individually with the goal of educating them on what Visit Dublin does and its impact on the community without getting too much into the weeds. Scott noted that the meetings went well and both seemed to understand the importance of the tourism industry and the role Visit Dublin plays.
d. Holiday Party -- Staff is working on a Holiday Reception that will feature several stops from the Columbus Food Adventures who created a Dublin tour this year.
VI.   Guest Speaker – Matt MacLaren, Ohio State Travel Director
Matt provided an update and future outlook for the Ohio Travel and Tourism Industry. His presentation is available upon request.

VII.   Roundtable
Dublin City Schools – Doug noted there are 40 national merit scholars in the Dublin City Schools and that the district was named one of the best in the United States. There are no plans to move to remote this year and COVID numbers are under control. There will be a permanent expansion of Jerome and Scioto High Schools in 2023 and there will be talk of adding a fourth high school in the coming years.

High School Sports – Dave said that fall sports are wrapping up and have gone very well. OHSAA is still waiting to determine if there will be any restrictions for winter sports.

Bridge Park – Bob said that the 23 Bridge Park Farmers Markets went very well and attracted between 5,000-6,000 people each Saturday. Commercial leases are about 90 percent full and apartments are 99 percent full. There are new condos being built to be completed in the next 18 months and many have already been purchased. 

Dublin Hotels – Mike said it was a strong summer and that rates increased. Occupancy rates are going down in the 3rd quarter; Staffing proves to be a challenge. 
Restaurants – Ron and Rick noted that staffing is a huge issue. The summer was very strong but September is slow – as is the case every year. Food costs continue to increase as well. North Market only has one available store. 

Memorial Tournament – Heather said tickets are now on sale for the 2022 Memorial Tournament with currently no restrictions in place. Workday is the new presenting sponsor and they will be utilizing Dublin hotels.
VIII.   Other
· Board of Trustees Meeting – Monday, December 13, Noon, Dublin Library
“People in our places, feet on our streets, heads in beds”
